November 12
Veterans Day Observed -
Schools Closed

November 21-23
Thanksgiving Recess -
Schools Closed

November 26

Board of Education Meeting
HS Auditorium - 7:30 pm

December 17
Board of Education Meeting
HS Auditorium - 7:30 pm

December 24 - Januaryl
Winter Recess -
Schools Closed

Eagle Pride Seary Diring Hemecoming

Homecoming 2007 was a true community event that brought faculty, families, and students together to
demonstrate their Eagle pride. Festivities included a parade from Frank J. Carasiti Elementary School to Rocky
Point High School that showcased high school student-built floats and this year’s King and Queen, Billy McGee
and Brooke Wheeler. Students from Rocky Point Middle School, Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate School, and
Frank J. Carasiti Elementary School also marched proudly, dressed as their favorite superheros, which was the
theme for the celebration. Community members lined the streets to cheer them on while the Marching Band
entertained.

The Girls Field Hockey Team led off the competition with a morning game against Hampton Bays, being
edged 2-1. Aimee Zlotoff scored the Eagle goal. Varsity football took center stage later in the day against
Bellport. Eagles quarterback Tom Palasek ran for over 205 yards, scoring two touchdowns, and fullback Peter
Vivonetto ran for three touchdowns, leading the team to a 31-6 dominance over Bellport.

During halftime, the Rocky Point Cheerleaders and Marching Band performed. This year the High School
Band started a new tradition where alumni were invited back to play during the halftime show.

Boys Soccer had a great game that afternoon as well, defeating Oyster Bay 3-1. Ethan Goldman and
Jacob Rusek scored two of three Eagle goals, while Brian Voight scored his first varsity career goal.

EMERGENCY CLOSING INFORMATION Goalie Mike Williams made an outstanding 15 saves to secure the win. Girls Soccer did not have the

On occasions when schools will not be open, or
delayed as a result of inclement weather conditions,
announcements will also be posted on the District
website at www.rockypointschools.org and on the
following radio and television stations:

WALK FM 97.5
WALK AM 1370
WBLI FM 106.1
WRCN FM 103.9

TV - Cablevision News 12

In addition, parents will receive a telephone call
through Connect-ED, the District telephone
notification system. For more information on
school closings or Connect-ED, please refer to the
District calendar or the District website.
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On a sunny first day of school, students in the
Rocky Point School District arrived at school dressed
in their newest apparel, equipped with their back-to-
school supplies and ready to learn. Students had
smiles from ear to ear, prepared to start a productive
school year.
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OPENING DOORS

UNIVERSAL PREKINDERGARTEN PROGRAM

This summer, Superintendent of Schools Dr. Carla D’Ambrosio
announced the District had secured New York State funding to offer the
community a Universal Prekindergarten Program. As a result, two classes
totaling 36 students are currently attending the Frank J. Carasiti Elementary
School. As per State law, funding must also be allocated to Step By Step
Montessori School, where eight students have been spending their days.

“The Universal Pre-K Grant Program provides an opportunity,
for those students who are eligible, to participate in a rich
and meaningful learning experience which will
enhance their readiness skills in literacy and
math as well as ease the transition to
kindergarten,” stated Dr. D’Ambrosio.

Faculty invited community members to attend
a lottery selection on August 17th to determine
enrollment for the free program. Dr. D’Ambrosio,
Frank J. Carasiti Principal Scott O’Brien, Board of
Education President Geraldine Thalen and Trustee Mike Matera presided over the lottery, which
selected enrollees at random.

Frank J. Carasiti opened its doors on September 10t for the young
new additions to the Rocky Point Schools’ family. Teachers have since
been working with students on building a strong
educational base, encouraging social skills, and
acclimating these youngsters to school life.

“The Prekindergarten Program has been a
b\ successful addition to the educational program at
the school. We are extremely pleased with the
success of this new program and enjoy having the
opportunity to visit and share in the experiences of
our youngest students at FJC,” said Principal Scott

daily routines and have even participated in
schoolwide programs. We are confident that our
theme-based curriculum
and prekindergarten
experience will help ensure
our students are well
prepared for kindergarten.”

Caption: Over the summer,
Board members and faculty
gathered to draw student
numbers in a lottery system
that determined enrollment
for the first Universal
Prekindergarten offered at
ﬁ Rocky Points Frank J.

Carasiti Elementary School.
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A Message from Your Superintendent
DR. CARLA D’AMBROSIO ——

WELCOME BACK

The 2007/08 school year is well underway with all buildings
reporting a very smooth opening day. The faculty and staff greeted
approximately 3,600 students, including the addition of 36 Pre-K
children who are adjusting nicely to the routines at FIC. As students
and staff strive to achieve district goals, | ask that parents and
guardians join us in building strong communication with your child’s
teacher and become active in the school community. It takes all of us
working together to assist the children in their efforts to be
successful and productive members of society. The school district’s
website, www.rockypointschools.org, contains current updated
information on school events and community news. | look forward to
seeing everyone throughout the year.

fourth-grade teacher Patricia Alberti was awarded
a grant by the Citibank Mentor Program. Ms.
Alberti wrote this grant because, “Research shows
us that children improve their reading skills
through guided instruction and by independently
reading books on their level. Children who are
struggling to read often have a tough time finding
books on their level that truly interest them and
match their maturity level.”

program entitled, “Leaping Into Literacy.” This
program will enable the school to purchase
additional books to suit the needs of different
reading levels in a variety of genres. The program
will benefit those at a lower reading level by
allowing them to find books of high interest, which will help increase students’ interest, motivation, a
success. The program includes parental and peer supporters working as reading buddies.

{seaping nto

Joseph A. Edgar (JAE) Intermediate School

JAE will be using their grant to fund a

ICKETS

INSPIRATION

THANKS TO MENTOR

The BOCES Academic
Social Emotional Support
(BASES) Mentoring Program
has offered many students in
districts throughout the area the
support of teachers to mentor
them in transitional times in
their lives. Joseph A. Edgar
Intermediate School and Rocky
Point Middle School have been
offering this program to its
students for the past several
years.

Through The Mentoring
Partnership of Long Island,
which works in conjunction
with BASES, Site Supervisor
Robin McKinnon informed
participants about a contest
being offered by the New York
Jets Women’s Organization. This contest asked the mentee to write a short story
about his/her mentor and special mentoring memories.

Student Jason Cervello, now attending Rocky Point Middle School, was first
involved with BASES at JAE His mentor and Physical Education Teacher, Maria
Amoscato, worked with Jason for two years while he attended JAE after dealing
with a tragic family loss. Through Ms. Amoscato’s dedication and compassion,
Jason entered the contest to tell the Partnership how wonderful his mentor has
been to him. He wrote, “She likes to talk to me about the problems I might be
facing and she has had a huge impact on my life. | always have a great time when
I am with her. Every Tuesday we always get a sandwich from Campus Heros
which brings a smile to my face, and that is because | am with her.”

It was announced that Jason won the contest and was given tickets to the Jets-
Dolphin’s game. To lighten the burden of traveling, The Mentoring Partnership
of Long Island provided a chauffeured car service that brought Jason and Ms.
Amoscato to and from the game. Before the start of the game, they both enjoyed
a lunch with the New York Jets Women's Organization and ate with Katie
Graham, wife of football player Ben Graham. Jason and Ms. Amoscato cheered
for the Jets from the 12th row and had the opportunity to meet some players,
including quarterback Chad Pennington, after the game.

“That day was a day that both of us will remember forever; we felt like
royalty,” Ms. Amoscato stated. “He is a very special boy and it is a rewarding
program just as much for the mentor as it is for the mentee.” Ms. Amoscato also
faced her own personal battles with her health and found inspiration and hope
through Jason. Together they have helped each other grow and build a bond that
will last a lifetime.

Physical Education Teacher and mentor at JAE Maria
Amoscato joined student Jason Cervello to watch a Jets
game, thanks to a contest they won because of their
relationship through the BASES Mentoring Program.
After the game, they got to meet players such as Chad
Pennington, seen here.

Topnotch Eagyles

COMMENDED STUDENTS

RPHS is pleased to announce that
James Mayr, Christina McDonnell,
Jacob Rusck, and Kiernan Williams
have been named Commended
Students in the 2008 National Merit
Scholarship Program. These four
students are among 34,000
Commended Students nationwide
that are being recognized for their
exceptional academic promise. They
also rank among the top five percent
of more than 1.4 million student applicants who entered the 2008 competition by taking the Prelir
Scholastic Aptitude Test (PSAT)/National Merit Scholarship Qualifying Test (NMSQT).

WRITING RECOGNITION

RPHS students James Mayr and
Christina McDonnell are recipients
of the 2007 National Council for
Teachers of English (NCTE)
Achievement Awards in Writing.
This is a national contest that only
had 47 New York State winners, and
nine of them were from Suffolk
County. English teacher Christopher
Brown encouraged the students to
enter. Winners demonstrated their
writing ability in two forms: first, in
a sample of their best writing, in any form or genre, drafted and revised over time; and second, in ai
impromptu essay on a subject set by the Achievement Awards Advisory Committee and responded t
all candidates for the award in that year.

Students Providing Salon Servic

The Rocky Point High School Cosmetology Program has recently started its fourth ye
Through this program students have the opportunity to learn a wide variety of professio
skills and participate in community service. Cosmetology students have already volunteel
their time to partake in events such as Walk for Beauty, Walk for Life and will soon take
their annual holiday trip to the Atria Adult Facility where they will offer free manicures t
the residents.

In addition to their service in the community, the students are excited to open their
Cosmetology Salon on Fridays, beginning October 19.The salon will offer the community
and students a variety of services such as haircuts, manicures, braiding, waxing, make-up, |
do’s, highlights, and color treatments, all at a reasonable price. To make an appointment,
please call the high school at 744-1600.
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Promoting
Character Education

Students at Rocky Point Middle School and fifth graders from Joseph A.
Edgar Intermediate School were entertained with the musical production of
Theater Three in Port Jefferson’s show “Class Dismissed: The Bullying
Project”.

This tale tells a story of what life is like for a handful of students as they
start a new year at school. The actors portray different stereotypical
characteristics of students, emphasizing the bully. Throughout the play, students
follow a journey of two bullies, a friend caught between what is right and
wrong, a new student, and the quiet student who is always picked on by
bullies.

Through musical numbers and comical speeches, students of Rocky Point
were able to observe from the outside the effect bullying has on everyone.
The play also provided students with helpful tips on how to avoid and
appropriately react to and cope with bullies.

This program is part of an ongoing Character Education initiative. Last
year, Rocky Point Middle School was recognized by the Inter-Faith Anti-Bias
Task Force for its proactive approach at building tolerance and acceptance of
others.

“To learn and achieve, students need to be safe and to develop a strong

devotion to their school. Bullying is a national concern, especially as students
are entering their adolescence. It damages their self-esteem and disconnects
them from the learning community,” stated Principal of Rocky Point Middle
School Dr. Joseph Centamore.“A performance such as the Bullying Project
reinforces not only our formal character education initiatives, but also
promotes the District goal for improving student achievement.”

Save 4 College at RPMS

Students always hear that it is never too early to start saving for
college. The Rocky Point School District has made promoting four-year
college planning a major district initiative. With the rising cost of higher
education, and through a partnership with Bank of Smithtown, students
of Rocky Point are offered a special Student Savings Account through
which they can earn 3% interest on their money. Through this program,
families are encouraged to enroll their students and take advantage of the
generous interest rate.

To kickoff Rocky Point Middle School’s “Save 4 College” Program, the
school hosted a College Attire Day, and held two assemblies for all grades
to attend. The Middle School Girls Cheerleading squad helped boost
enthusiasm by performing cheers and demonstrations.

Bringing Literature to Ll e

Author’s Day 2007 at Frank J.
Carasiti (FJC) Elementary School
enlisted the talents of author, singer, and
songwriter Rick Charette. Mr. Charette
joined the school for several in-school
assemblies, where he performed songs
and told stories from his famous books
and CDs.

During the assemblies, each grade
level selected a book or song to
represent, ranging from alligator hats to
go with Mr. Charette’s book and CD
Alligator in the Elevator to popcorn
costumes for his CD entitled Popcorn!
Students were entertained by his music
and storytelling, and each received a
book, I Love Mud, to encourage
reading, and a copy of a signed CD for
their listening enjoyment.

The day was a huge success and a
special thanks goes out to the Rocky
Point PTA for their support of Author’s
Day.

FJC Kindergarten students Katie McDonald, Christopher Bardak,
Arianna Galante, and Michael Caggiano dressed in alligator hats
and received a book and signed CD from singer, songwriter and
author Rick Charette, who entertained all students from FJC on
Author’s Day 2007.

Preserving Local History

Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate
School GATES students had the
opportunity to learn about and
research historic people and
places in the Rocky Point
Community. With the assistance
of advisor and teacher Elizabeth
McCabe, Ryan Hibbard, Tejas
Tope, Gina Krusic, Reagan
Lynch, and Alexandra Lynch
were honored at the September
Rocky Point Historical Society
Meeting at the North Shore

Beach Property Owners Clubhouse for having their historic projects submitted to the New
York State Archives Student Research Award Competition in June.
Ryan and Tejas researched two local Civil War soldiers, John and Amos Law, and created

Through “Save 4 College,” students have the opportunity to add more
money to their accounts on Bank Day, every other Friday throughout the
year. On Bank Day, students bring in their money and a Bank of

a poster from their studies. Gina, Regan, and Alexandra constructed a poster for the Vedder
House in Rocky Point based on research they compiled. Thanks to the help of Rocky Point
Historian Natalie Aurucci Stiefel, students accessed archival maps, military records, photos,

Smithtown Representative collects and deposits it for them that morning.

federal census records, and pension letters that all played an integral role in completing

their projects.

Words of Encouragement, as RPHS Remembers

Six years later, students have not forgotten. Rocky Point High School joined in an
assembly to remember those lost on 9/11 and rally support and hope for the troops
overseas. The morning began with a moment of silence, followed by a slideshow of
images of the buildings, people in the city, firefighters and police officers, the damage that

was left, and the families that mourned.

Members of the school organization “Be A Nicer Neighbor,” together with co-
advisors Richard Acritelli and Brooke Bonomi, invited New York City Fire Control
worker Frank Tepedino (also a former professional baseball player) and Army Reservist
and Comsewogue High School administrator, Montgomery Granger, to share their

experiences from the day and the aftermath following the tragedy.
Mr. Tepedino spoke of his experience at Ground Zero in 2001, sharing his

encounters that day and how they impacted the people around him.“Give yourselves
the best opportunity you have, for the best education,” was the advice he bestowed

onto students, as they advance through high school and beyond.

Mr. Granger was called into active duty at Guantanamo Bay, Cuba on the day after

September 11,2001, then later Irag.“There is a reason for our troops stationed

overseas.We fight for your personal choice, that is what we fight for.We fight and die
for your personal choice,” he said, encouraging all of the students to support the

troops.

Both Mr.Tepedino and Mr. Granger were presented with Eagle plaques by the

school for their visit, as students thanked them for their service and for the

interesting and educational insight they provided.
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